
Board of Supervisors Memorandum 

October 2, 2018 

Memorandum of Understanding and Grant from the Department of Public Safety Regarding 
the Border Strike Force for Prosecution and Detention Expenses 

Background 

A Memorandum of Understanding, referenced as Arizona Department of Public Safety (DPS) 
Contract No. 2018-095, was sent directly to Supervisor Ramon Valadez's Office. I will place 
the grant on Board of Supervisors Addendum for acceptance. 

The grant requires a report to DPS detailing actual expenditures for prosecution and detention 
expenses of the County. Our new Grants Management and Innovation Department will be 
responsible for reporting the information, which should be easily obtained since we produce 
reports related to occupancy of the Pima County Adult Detention Complex by offense and 
citizenship on a weekly basis. I will also ask the County Attorney to provide similar statistics. 

Recommendation 

I recommend accepting Arizona Department of Public Safety Contract No. 2018-095 in the 
amount of $166,666.66 as it is for solely offsetting prosecutorial and jail expenses incurred 
from individuals charged with drug trafficking, human smuggling, illegal immigration and 
other border related crimes. The the Grants Management and Innovation Department will 
provide grant compliance through cooperation with the Sheriff and the County Attorney. 

Sincerely, 

C.H. Huckelberry 
County Administrator 

CHH/anc - September 26, 2018 

Attachment 

c: The Honorable Mark Napier, Pima County Sheriff 
The Honorable Barbara LaWall, Pima County Attorney 
Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator 
Regina Kelly, Director, Grants Management and Innovation Department 



ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY 
2102 WEST ENCANTO BLVD. P.O. BOX 6638 PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85005-6638 (602} 223-2000 

"Courteous Vigilance" 

DOUGLAS A. DUCEY FRANKL MILSTEAD 
Govamor DJ rector 

September 18, 2018 

Mr. Ramon Valadez, Chair 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 
130 West Congress Street, 10th Floor 
Tucson, AZ 85701 

RE: Memorandum of Understanding - DPS Contract No. 2018-095 
Arizona Department of Public Safety and Pima County 

Dear Chairman Valadez: 

Attached for review and signature are two (2) originals of the above-referenced Memorandum of 
Understanding, providing Pima County $166,666.66 for Fiscal Year 2019 funding, used solely 
for prosecutorial and jail expenses incurred from individuals charged with drug trafficking, 
humans smuggling, illegal immigration and other border related crime. Please sign each of the 
agreements, keeping one original for your records and returning the remaining original to the 
following address for retention purposes: 

Criminal Investigations Division 
Attn: Major Jason Yeager 
Arizona Department of Public Safety 
P.O. Box 6638, Mail Drop 1350 
Phoenix, AZ 85005-6638 

The effective date of the MOU is the date upon which all signatures are completed. 

Sincerely, 

Jason Yeager, Major 
Chief of Staff 
Criminal Investigations Division 

Attachments 

wjf 


